
 

 

BY EMAIL ONLY 

The Planning Inspectorate 

M42Junction6@planninginspectorate.gov.uk 

24 June 2019 

 

Dear Sirs 

M42 Junction 6 Improvement Works - Written Questions and Requests for Information 

We write further to your letter dated 31 May 2019 with reference number “TR010027”. We provide our 

responses to written questions and requests for information as follows: 

Question Number Response 

1.11.7 The data provided in the Traffic Assessment (APP-174) appears to be out of 

date based on when the information was originally obtained. Our vehicle 

numbers increased in 2017 by circa 164,000 vehicles compared to 2016, 

and our vehicle numbers increased again in 2018 by circa 47,000 vehicles 

compared to 2017. 2019 is already showing another increase of circa 37,000 

vehicles compared to 2018. We would welcome an assurance or 

confirmation that the traffic modelling has taken into account, or will take into 

account, the increased figures. 

1.11.8 We do not have a more full response to this question other than the 

information provided above as regards question 1.11.7.  

1.11.9 Same as 1.11.8. 

1.11.10 Same as 1.11.8. 

1.11.12 Same as 1.11.8. 

1.11.18 Same as 1.11.8. 

Please contact the writer should you have any further questions concerning our responses to your 

written questions. 

Yours faithfully 

 

Tim Roberts 

for and on behalf of 

Genting Solihull Limited 

 

cc: Mike Timmins (Operations Manager) 

cc: Elizabeth Tarn (Company Secretary) 

 


